
 

Coming Events August 
 

7 Aug (Sat) The Users Group (TUG)  1000 OVC 
  

8 Aug (Sun) Annual Picnic 1200 Bellows AFS Pavilion 5A 
 

PAC Meeting TBD  

 

20 Aug (Fri) EXCOM Mtg 1115 MCBH OôClub 

 

Coming Events  July  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

3 Jul (Sat) The Users Group (TUG)  1000 OVC 
 
 

 

16 Jul (Fri) EXCOM Meeting 1115 MCBH OôClub 
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The Hawaiôi Chapter goes Global 

JROTC Sponsorship Expands Throughout the Pacific and Asia 
 

High school JROTC cadets can only receive MOAA awards through a MOAA chapter 

sponsorship.  For 30 consecutive years the Hawaiôi Chapter has recognized deserving 

high school JROTC cadets throughout the state.   Each JROTC high school cadre se-

lects a deserving student based on superior academics, military bearing, community ser-

vice, character and leadership for a National MOAA Leadership Award.  Nearly 3,000 

high school cadets are enrolled in Hawaiôi JROTC programs.  In 2010, a total of 27 

MOAA awards were presented within Hawaiôi.  Although, 26 high schools have an ac-

tive cadre, the cadet participants are accepted from about 8 -10 non JROTC schools.   

Attesting to its statewide value and acceptance, three additional high schools are waiting 

funding to establish JROTC programs. 
     

Until this year, there were an additional 29 high schools within the Pacific and Asia with JROTC units 

and without local MOAA chapters.  Hawaiôi Chapter has adopted sponsorship of the JROTC high 

schools in Korea, Japan, Guam, Commonwealth of Northern Marianas and American Samoa.   For 

many schools this is their initial association with MOAA and access to the MOAA awards.    Since the 

chapter sponsors similar ROTC awards at the University of Hawaiôi an offer was also extended to the 

University of Guam.   For the first time, outstanding JROTC cadets representing their organizations 

and the best students within our high schools will earn MOAA 

leadership awards.  The number of supported students will 

nearly double to 6,000. 
 

JROTC programs are essential to our high school students, 

providing curriculum choices to assist and guide them in seek-

ing personal and professional goals including leadership, 

knowledge, physical fitness, discipline and moral and character 

development.   JROTC students are led and guided by a dedi-

cated, tireless cadre who daily make positive impacts on the 

future of our youth. Cadet Rachel Sumor of Southern Saipan High 
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Aloha!   Another great program on June 22!  Our thanks to Nalani Olds, ably assisted by Lorin 

Gill and Alan Lloyd.  All who attended were taught more than they probably expected about our 

aina.  Iôm sure glad I lived on the Windward side long after the great landslide! 

A legislative note: the Child Custody for Deployed Parents bill (HB2061) was not on the Gover-

norôs list of possible vetoes, so it will be enacted with or without her signature.  Mahalo to Tom 

Marzec, who worked very hard to get complex legal language into the bill, over objections from some local fam-

ily lawyers. 

Another legal issue: if any of our members or readers know of anyone associated with local elements of the 

United States Navy Veterans Association, please let me know and I will ensure the appropriate local authorities 

are notified.  You may have seen the 23 June Star Advertiser article indicating that although this organization do-

nated money to the Arizona Memorial and the National Cemetery of the Pacific at Punchbowl, they are not a bona 

fide veteranôs organization and are being chased in several states for fraudulent non-profit activity.  When groups 

like this get into trouble, they diminish the credibility of all veterans groups, including MOAA. 

Attention members:  we are actively recruiting a Chapter Sergeant-At-Arms.  This important office has been va-

cant since the passing of LTC Hank Heyenga. The primary responsibility is management of the flags displayed at 

our functions.  While the compensation does consist mostly of ñbragging rightsò, be assured that crowd control at 

our meetings is not one of the responsibilities.  If interested, please let me know. 

Finally, we were pleased to note the presence of national MOAA staffer, Capt. Brian Blanchard, SC USN (Ret) in 

Honolulu this month.  He is one of three who travel the country presenting the TOPS (The Officer Placement Ser-

vice) program to help both officer and enlisted personnel who are leaving the service better prepare for the civil-

ian transition.  He spoke at 7 military facilities across Oahu and was able to join us at our Executive Committee 

meeting at MCBH K-Bay right after his talk there. 

Presidentõs  Perspective   

by LtCol  Tom  Smyth  USMC (Ret)  

Regular Members:  Active duty, retired, or former military officers are eligible for regular membership. 

Service ______  Rank _______  Active DutyǏ  RetiredǏ  ReserveǏ  National GuardǏ  Former OfficerǏ 

Dues: $18 per year; 5 years for $72. Life membership: Age 50 and under, $360; 51-60 $300; 61-70 $270; 

71-89 $120; 90 and older is free. 

HAWAII STATE CHAPTER of the MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA                                   

New Membership Application and/or Current Member Dues Payment 
Name: ___________________________________________ Male  Ǐ     Female  Ǐ 

                              Last                                    First                         MI 

New Member Application  Ǐ   Currently a Regular Member   Ǐ     Currently an Auxiliary Member Ǐ 

New members: Complete next items and Regular or Auxiliary Member section.  Enter remittance at bottom. 

Current members: Complete any items that have changed and enter your remittance amount at bottom of form.  

Address:_________________________________________________________ Email:____________________ 

Date of birth:_________________________  National MOAA membership No. _________________________   

Home Phone:____________________  Office Phone: _____________________  Fax ____________________   

If married, spouseôs first name:___________________  Last name, if different than yours:____________________________________ 
Indicate interest in any of the following Chapter activities or Committees: 

Personal Affairs    LAVA    Public Affairs    Program/Social    Newsletter   Membership     Finance     Fund Raising     

J/ROTC Scholarships  and Awards       Community  Service      TUG(Computers)      Party  Bridge      Golf        Tennis      
Dues Enclosed $ __________ Optional Donation: Scholarships $ __________ Community Services $_________ 

 Total Remittance: $__________ Check to Hawaii State Chapter MOAA, PO Box 1185, Kailua HI 96734-1185 

Regular Members:  Active duty, retired, or former military officers are eligible for regular membership. 

Service ______  Rank _______  Active DutyǏ  RetiredǏ  ReserveǏ  National GuardǏ  Former OfficerǏ 

Dues: $18 per year; 5 years for $72. Life membership: Age 50 and under, $360; 51-60 $300; 61-70 $270; 

Auxiliary Members:  Widows or widowers are eligible for membership whose spouses were regular mem-

bers or were eligible for regular membership. Rank of spouse: _______ Service of spouse: ________ 

Dues: $12 per year; 5 years for $48; Life membership: Age 50 and under, $180; 51-60 $150; 61-70 $120; 

71-89 $60; 90 and older is free.   
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Volume 25,  No. 7  Pau Hana Koa 
Published monthly by: Hawaii State Chapter, MOAA,  

PO Box 1185, Kailua, Hawaii 96734-1185 

Subscription included in annual chapter dues.  

Opinions  expressed  in  this  newsletter  are  not necessarily   

- - CHAPTER SOCIAL EVENTS - - 
 

- -THIS MONTH - - 
  

NO EVENT  
 
 

AUGUST 8 @1200  
ANNUAL MOAA PICNIC - BELLOWS BEACH  

 

SEPTEMBER 16 at 1130 (venue TBD)  
Former Trustee Kamehameha Schools 

VADM Robert K. U. Kihune USN (Ret.) 
 

October  
TBD 

 

NOVEMBER 13 @1030  
Annual Meeting at Oahu Veterans Center 

 

DECEMBER 9 @1800  
Annual Christmas Dinner - Hale Koa  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Chair, RADM C. Bruce Smith, USN (Ret), 2008-2010 

CAPT John Peters, USN (Ret), 2008-2010 

Col Jim Gebhard, USAF (Ret) 2008-2010 

COL Ralph Hiatt, USA (Ret), 2009-2011 

LCDR Tom Marzec, USN (Ret), 2009-2011 

Trish Kubach, 2009-2011 

Helen Peil Baker, 2010-2012 

CDR Bill Moore, USN (Ret), 2010-2012 

CAPT George Sullivan, USN (Ret) 2010-2012 

Elected Officers  
 

President 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 

tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

1st Vice President 

Capt Glen Van Ingen USAF 

292-6844 

gvan@hawaii.rr.com  
 

 2d Vice President 

CDR Bill Moore USN 

261-4071 

buckeye@hawaiiantel.net 
 

3d Vice President 

LCDR Phillip Rother USN 

471-0091, ext 204 

phillip.rother@navy.mil  
 

Appointed Officers  
 

Secretary - Helen Baker 

753-7793 

propinvst@hawaii.rr.com 
 

Treasurer  

LtCol Geoff Bangs USMC 

261-1455 

gmbangs@hawaiiantel.net 
 

Accountant  

LTC Richard DeLong, USA 

486-0439 

 rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Auxiliary - Anna Blackwell 

739-9164 

annagram2@aol.com 
 

Legal 

COL Terry Thomason USA 

247-5255 

turtlealoha@aol.com 
 

Chair LAVA  

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

State Legislative Affairs 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

Directory Business Manager 

LCDR Tom Marzec, USN 

754-8857 

adamtm@lava.net 
 

 

 

Chair Personal Affairs 

CDR Bill Moore USN 

261-4071 

buckeye@hawaiiantel.net 
 

Chaplain 

CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA  

292-6095  

bezansonrs01@aol.com 
 

Chair Public Affairs  

VACANT  
 

Official Photographer 

VACANT  
 

Chair ROTC Scholarships 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt USA  

261-3301  

hiattr@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Chair Community Affairs  

Kathy Delong   

486-0439 

rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Co-Editors PHK  

 CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA 

955-4838 

bezansonrs@gmail.com 
 

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

Webmaster 

Bob Ranaldo 

941-0602 

bobranaldo@yahoo.com 
 

Database Mgt 

Maj George Montague USAF 

239-4222 

montagueg001@hawaii.rr.com 
 

TUG  

Col Lou Torraca USAF 

254-3286  

af06hi@gmail.com 
 

 Surgeon 

CDR John Boyer USN 

988-1966 

boyeraloha@aol.com 
 

Sergeant ïatï Arms 

VACANT  

Executive Committee  

Thinning of the Ranks 
 

Mrs. Rhoda Jefferies, Auxiliary.  Date of death not available.    

Binnacle List 

 

CAPT Richard D. Eber, USN (Ret) 

Colonel David A. Lerps, USMC (Ret) 

LTC Joseph (JAY) Blanchard, Jr. USA (Ret) 

Ms Trish Kubach, Auxiliary 

Mrs. Klara Cook 

Rear Admiral Ralph Cook USN (Ret) (Hospice) 

Colonel John Harms, USMC (Ret) (At home in VA) 

Welcome Aboard 
 

The Chapter welcomes the following new member: 
 

Rev Robert Walden, former Captain USAF  
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CHAPTER SCHOLARSHIP DONATIONS 
 

As of 17 June 2010 -   TOTAL GOAL IS $7000  
Received to date $ 3,588 (Scholarships and Community Service)  

 

DIAMOND CONTRIBUTORS ($1,000 or MORE)  
Phillip Heyenga 

 

PLATINUM CONTRIBUTORS ($500 to $1,000)  
No one 

 

GOLD CONTRIBUTORS ($100 TO $499)  

Rich Meiers, Robert McEldowney, Grant Story & Allyn Thompson, Ronald S. Bezanson, Myrl K. Noggle,  
Russell & Virginia Perkins, Rex R. Berglund, Leah D. Rowland, Dick & Kiyoko Vonier, Virginia OôShaughnessy,  

Bruce Smith, Joe Vasey, Virginia Frizelle  
 

SILVER CONTRIBUTORS ($50 TO $99)  

Tom Smyth, George & Roberta Sullivan, Thomas B. Wilson, Ellen McGarry, Thomas J. Wells, David Belatti  
 

BRONZE CONTRIBUTORS ($25 TO $49)  

Kenneth M. Gormley, John L. Miller, Susie N. Patrinos, Randall E. Jaycox, M.E. Harris,  
Robert E. Walsh, Helen F. McArdle, Jim Kelly, Bill Moore, Glen Van Ingen  

 

If you donated in any of these categories and your name is not present call me, Geoff Bangs 261-1455 

 

NOW HEAR THIS!!!  

MOAA Hawaii State Chapter and   

Society of Military Widows  

PICNIC  

12:00 noon 
SUNDAY, AUGUST 8, 2010 
PAVILION 5A, BELLOWS AFS  

 

PLAN NOW TO JOIN IN THE CAMARADERIE AND THE FUN! 

Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, Teriyaki Chicken and Homemade Dishes 

OPEN BAR CONSISTING OF BEER, WINE AND SOFT DRINKS (included in the price!) 
 

Mail your reservations with $10.00 per person by August 2, 2010 to: 

George E. Sullivan 

94-451 Alapoai Street  

Mililani, HI 96789 
 

Please call or E-mail George Sullivan at 623-2243 or alohasully@earthlink.net 

with any questions or OFFERS TO HELP. 

Mahalo for your support. 
 

_____ ______ _____ _____PLEASE CLIP AND MAIL IN YOUR RSVP____ ____ ____ ____ 

I (we) will see you there!! Guests are most welcome. Picnic Fee ($10.00 each) 

Checks made payable to Hawaii State Chapter MOAA 

$10 X (       ) = $__________       Donation: Scholarships $_________  Community Services $__________  

Please bring a dish to share: COLE SLAW____MAC SALAD____POTATO SALAD____BAKED BEAN____OTHER_____ 

 
 Names: ____________________________________________________________________________________ 
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The Real Son Tay Story...one hell of a night  
(continued from June edition) 

The Talon driver was top notch. His power applications during climbs and descents and gentle banking allowed our heavy A-1 to hang 

right in there. The three day "moon window" we had for this operation provided good night vis. With one exception. Several valleys we 

drove through were so deep that mountains, karst, trees or whatever eclipsed the moon. When that happened it was like diving into an 

inkwell. You could make out only a few feet of wing tip and that was only because of our own exhaust flame. When turns or ups and 

downs occurred at those times it was tough. 

As we emerged from the back country out over the Red River Valley it was almost like being over Iowa farm country with Omaha/

Council Bluffs up ahead. ( Hanoi ) Lights everywhere. Soon there after the Talon started climbing and we knew the IP was coming up. 

We had a controlled altitude over the IP. The choppers, with their Talon, were going to be under us coming in from a different direction. 

They should have been slightly ahead of us but one couldn't be sure everyone was on time. The control time was over the camp so IP 

times were adjusted for the different speeds. 

Then the Talon transmitted the code word. First of anything we heard on the radio all night. I can't remember the word but it was to be 

picked up by a high orbiting EC-135 over northern Laos and relayed back to wherever. It meant we had crossed the IP. (We were two 

seconds off. The best anyone had done during practice was ten minutes. Of course we didn't have Talons for the practice.) The Talon then 

accelerated out and up like a shot and disappeared in the night. The heading to the camp was 091 and trying to reset our DG by a jiggly 

whiskey compass was an effort in futility. You remember the high tech, latest hardware we had on board. Good thing all the towns, cities 

and roads were lit up. With the target study we had done it was like being in your own back yard. 

Next number 5 pealed off to the right. He was backup in case anyone was shot down and was to orbit a large hill just south of course until 

called in. As it turned out the hill was an Army artillery practice range and it wasn't long before they started taking a few rounds. They 

moved off to somewhere else, probably closer to the camp, don't know where. Just another example of the brilliant Intel we had. 

Then 3 & 4 pealed off to the left to hold just short of the camp till called in. The plan was to call them in when we had expended 50% of 

our ordnance. Then they would do the same with us, each time expending 50% of what you had left. That way, if someone went down, 

there would always be aircraft in the air that had some ordnance left for support. 

Then 2 dropped back so we could set up a two aircraft Daisy Chain around the camp.   It was like a precision ballet, a computer simula-

tion would not have been better timed.   Just as I rolled into a bank along side the camp two flares popped right over it, having been re-

leased from one of the Talons. At the same time Banana (HH-3 with Blue Boy assault team aboard.) crashed landed inside the camp com-

pound and the first Apple (CH-53) opened up with mini-guns on the watch towers and the guard quarters. The towers either blew apart or 

caught fire as did the guard quarters. We didn't want the big fire consuming the two story quarters, attracts attention, but it was too late. 

At that time we had nothing to do except to make sure no one approached the camp. No one did. We could see the sparkles from a Fire 

Fight Simulator dropped by one of the Talons on the other side of town as a distraction and soon a large explosion and fire where another 

Talon dumped napalm on an infantry base armory a few klicks to the South. 

Then the shit hit the fan. Gear Box (The Command and Control team.) started yelling about losing Axle. Axle was Col. (Bull) Simons 

personal call sign. "We've lost Axle" he kept yelling. "God damn, Simons has been killed, we're all in deep shit." 

At this point I'd like to say that I think the Universe will collapse in upon itself in the Big Crunch before the Army and Air Force will ever 

be able to talk to each other on a radio and have each other understand what's going on. He wasn't lost like being dead in AF jargon, they 

just didn't know where he was, couldn't find him.   Then the radio erupted with chatter from everywhere. The second Apple carrying half 

the assault force and Bull Simons, had landed the troops in the wrong place. Their heading had been one degree off coming in from the 

IP. (Whether pilot or equipment error I don't know.) Placing them several hundred meters south of the camp. When the time ran out they 

saw a building that didn't quite look like the guard quarters but it was the only building around, so landed. That's where the infamous 

"Fire Fight at The School" took place. We called it a school because it looked like a school, regardless of what it really was. You couldn't 

just keep referring to it as the white building south of the camp. There were lots of buildings south of the camp. Everything had to have a 

name.  

That way everyone knows what you're talking about. The liberal media, though, had a small Field Day with that name. I remember some 

time later a female TV reporter asking Col. Simons if he had killed anyone at The School. He said something to the effect "I was ap-

proached by a big fella, I had a tracer as every third round in my M-16 and saw three go through his middle." The reporter didn't have a 

follow up question. 

The troops in the wrong place were screaming, Gear Box was screaming and all the Apples were screaming. The FM and VHF radios 

were almost impossible to read let alone get anything in of your own. (The UHF was kept for AF use to call the MIG Cap or Weasels if 

needed or to talk among ourselves.) The Apple that had dumped the guys in the wrong place was the closest so did a 180 and went in to 

pick them up. All the others took off and headed for the School as well just in case. No one has figured out yet why there wasn't a midair. 

The troops at the school were in a fierce fire fight the whole time they were on the ground. Right after they landed people came pouring 

out of the building. Most were too large in stature for Vietnamese. The guess was Chinese or Russian but no one had time to check. The 

estimated kill was between one and two hundred and again, no one had time to count.  (continued in the August 2010 edition) 

Credit for this article belongs to John Waresh, USAF, Ret.  
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TUG by Colonel Lou Torraca USAF (Retired) 

                 
Last month I attended two technology events in San Diego: the first was the biennial Aging Summit 2010, sponsored by the County of San Diego Health and Human Ser-
vices Agency, Aging & Independence Services and AARP-CA with Focus on Technology that has the potential to improve the lives of older adults by increasing their 
safety, security, and independence in everyday life. The Summit highlighted options about how technology can contribute to healthy aging. Topics included: Donôt be Timid 
about Technology; Use Technology to Keep you Connected; Beneficial Technology for Healthcare and Caregivers; plus So Many Gadgets: Tips & Tricks. It was a great 

day with many helpful reminders about how much technology can benefit seniors. Hawaii has many similar programs which you can learn about by visiting http://www.aarp.org/states/hi/ The 
second was the 3-Day, 17th annual Southwest Computer Conference 2010. I have been able to attend a few of them and am always impressed with the excellent programs, including ones for 
MAC users, and the scheduled activities put together by a dedicated group of volunteers from user groups around the Southwest. My personal thanks to each of them for an extraordinary 3 
days. There were more than a dozen workshops, many put on by user-group members as well as meal-time presentations by some of the excellent vendors who help sponsor the conference. I 
started to write this column with notes from the workshops I attended, but quickly realized how many other ones I obviously couldnôt attend that would be of interest to many of youéso, what I 
decided to do, was provide you with the list of the workshops for you to review. Since we are limited by space, this is not the complete list. You will need to visit my online column after 1 July for 
the full one. Once you have found ones you would like more information about, simply sign-in and ask me and Iôll be glad to get you that additional material. Thatôs itéfollowing is the partial list:  
3D TV ï Walt Ordway, TUGNET A couple of years ago the movie industry started to show movies in the digital 3D format. The box office has been great and more digital 3D movies are com-
ing. Around the same time, the TV industry went all digital, but now they also felt that they needed to be able to show various kinds of 3D content. However, there are many format, legacy, and 
bandwidth issues which have created problems for the various parts of the TV industry. Communications ï Helping you keep in touch - Terry Currier, President, WINNERS & Cheryl 
Wester, Program Chair, Temecula Valley CUG  
There is more than just email to keep in touch with your friends. Yes, we will touch on some of the email choices out there; we will also show you some of the video chat options that are out 
there.  
 
Dave Whittle Reveals What's Cool, What's Hot, and What's Not in Consumer Electronics  
Want to find the BEST and AVOID the worst gadgets, software, and goodies? Dave, with help from friends John C. Dvorak (PC Magazine), Steve Bass (PC World), Robin Raskin (Last Gadget 
Standing), Cheryl Currid (ABC TV), Jim Louderback (Revision3), and Chris Pirillo (CNN.com), shares the scoop on their Best Loved, Most Wanted, and Worst Letdown consumer electronics 
products, sites, and services. Dave will also show you how you can get involved in the social revolution to easily help your friends and loved ones in sharing recommendations and product 
experience, so everyone involved can get the best and avoid the worst. This session will be interactive, lively, and is guaranteed to be enjoyable. Dave will do a show and tell, featuring muvee 
Reveal 8 - Windows software that takes your digital photos and/or video clips and magically transforms them into a DVD slideshow or music video. Digital Scrapbooking ï Elaine Bryskar, 
Member, Temecula Valley CUG, California Digital Photography has changed how we exchange 
 memories with loved ones. Get a giggle from family and friends by creating a Digital Scrapbook. It's simple and quick, using free software. Excel Basics for those who feel they are Spread-
sheet Challenged ï Wil Wakely, President, Senior Computer Group For those who have Microsoft Office Excel and have not yet discovered the power and versatility of this great program, 
a basic introduction to it will be presented, as non-technical as possible. 
 Free Programs ï Rosemary Lloyd, President, Big BearComputer Club Power your computer with free programs.  
There are many free software applications available on the Internet & many are similar to costly retail applications and provide features that make your computer more useful. Free is always 
great and this session will introduce you to many applications that are free.  
ID Theft: Electronic Intrusion & Scams to Get Your Money - Wayne Widener, President, Lake San Marcos Computer Club  
Just like you canôt totally protect your home from burglars, you canôt totally protect your identity or your finances either. However, there are things you can do which reduce the likelihood that 
you will be a victim of ID theft, hackers or electronic scams. You will go home with information to help you be better protected against ID theft.  
 iolo technologies - Abbas Mehdi,  
 
Get that new PC feeling with System Mechanic! If you use a PC, you have no doubt noticed that it slows down with time. But did you know the slowdown could be reversed and your computer 
could work like new again? iolo technologies, the PC tune-up software experts since 1998, will talk about PC tune-up and demonstrate the recently launched new version 9.5 of their flagship 
product, System Mechanic. 
 iWork ó09 with Kate Gertz, Member, Sunland Village East Computer Club This is a feature-rich suite of programs by Apple that includes 
 PAGES, NUMBERS and KEYNOTE. Pages is an easy-to-use word processing and desktop publisher prograthat can create beautiful, professional documents, brochures, or many other types 
of documents. The sophisticated features are right at your fingertips for the novice or experienced writer. Numbers is a spreadsheet program where formulas are easy to create. You can create 
stunning charts and graphs with one click. Keynote, the presentation program within iWork, offers fantastic animation and effect capabilities to keep your audience mesmerized with your pres-
entations.  
 
Microsoft Tech Session ï David Lynn & Woody Pewitt + Tech Support staff from the San Diego Microsoft Store 
Open Source Software, such as Firefox, OpenOffice, and Linux continue to grow in popularity. Linux, in particular, continues to expand 
 into areas beyond desktops and laptops.  
Orv Beach will discuss those fields and products where Open Source software is increasingly being used. Can you say 'Android?  
Organize Your Life with Evernote ï Jim Perry, Internet SIG Chair, Prescott Computer Society  
Are you disorganized? Is your file cabinet overflowing, or are your documents just not filed? Do you wish you had your information available anywhere there is a computing device? Evernote is 
a free product that makes it easy to remember things from your life using your computer, phone, and the web. Type notes, clip web pages, snap photos, grab screen shots, and scan docu-
ments. Everything you capture is automatically indexed and put into notebooks of your choice. Search for notes by keywords, titles, and tags. Get rid of your paper files, and sync your Evernote 
information to all of your computers - PC and Mac, and to your smart phone. Access your information from any web browser .  
Perfecting Your Photos Using Windows Live Photo Gallery Bill James, Vice President / Editor / Webmaster, Computer Club of Oklahoma City 
Nothing spoils a photo like red eyes, poor exposure or a stranger who wanders into the edge of your shot at the last second. Fortunately, it is a snap to repair these and other common photo 
frights. All you need is Window Live Photo Gallery. This free program for Windows XP, Vista or Windows 7 lets you organize, share, and fix your photos. The presentation will show you how 
easily you can make poor photos really stunning with a few clicks. One of the great things about digital photos is how easy it is to make a good photo great. Bill will show how easily you can fix 
your photos, create a panoramic shot and send your photos. You donôt need fancy (expensive) editing software. With Windows and Windows Live, youôre just a couple of clicks away from fixing 
the most common problems. And once youôve got the red eyes out and the image nice and bright, e-mailing your photos is also quick and easy.  
 Picking the Best Backup Approach for your Computer - Gene Barlow, President of User Group Relations Backing up your hard drive is the most important thing every user should do on 
their computer. Today, users are catching on to this need, but unfortunately, there are lots of different ways to do backups. Deciding which one if best and what ones to avoid is not easy if you 
listen to how these many products are promoted. They all make you think that their product offers you the best backup approach available. Unfortunately, many of these are only partial backup 
approaches and will leave you hanging if your hard drive crashes and you are not better protected. This session will explore the various ways to do backups and which ways are good and 
which ones will only partially protect you. By attending this session, you will be able to make informed decisions as to how to best backup your personal computer. Don't miss this session. Gene 
has worked with computers for over 50 years and is one of the most informed individual in the nation on backup systems. He has worked with PC user groups for nearly 30 years and is some-
times called the Father of PC User Groups for his long term involvement helping user groups get started. He presents to over a hundred audiences each year on backup approaches and pub-
lished a popular technical newsletter on doing backups. He is not only a very knowledgeable individual, but an interesting speaker. He has thousands of fans in the user group community. You 
will want to attend his sessions to learn all about backup systems.  
 
And that is the partial for now, but there are lots more so do visit my online column at http://tinyurl.com/363qew and please let me know if you would like more info on any of these presenta-
tions...if you havenôt already registered, go back to the top right...itôs easy and lets you comment on any of the many excellent features n Around Hawaii. Until next time, have fun, but be careful 
out there. Aloha, Lou 

http://tinyurl.com/363qew
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Hawaii Chapter Awards $7,000 in ROTC Scholarships  

Congratulations!  Membership donations for Chapter scholarships reached a record in 2010.  The 

$7,000 collected this year exceeded the 2009 record of $6,000.  To the Chapterôs recognition, mem-

bership generosity supporting ROTC scholarships continues while most charitable organizations face 

declining revenues. 

MOAA scholarships recognize the potential of Hawaiiôs finest students, assisting them in their future 

education endeavors.  The scholarships will assist 12 Hawaiôi college bound and 2 University of Ha-

waiôi ROTC cadets offset their educational expenses. The high school awardees grade point average 

was 3.6 a solid ñAò average, while all demonstrated outstanding leadership in their JROTC program, 

school activities and community assistance events.   They represent Hawaiiôs future. 

Several members also volunteer to attend the award ceremonies to represent the Chapter as the schol-

arships and MOAA leadership awards are presented.  A huge MAHALO, to our membership for their 

monetary contributions and presentations at these events.  Please continue our support; your contribu-

tions count and are used wisely.  Supporting our youth reaps dividends, see how in this newsletter. 
 

 
 
 

Desiree Torres   -  Campbell    Christine Siquig   -  Leilehua   

Kekai Garcia   -  Kailua      Lan Tran   -  McKinley   
Chayne Toyama   -  Kaimuki     Christine Tsuzaki   -  Nanakuli   

Maki Goto   -  Kaiser      Luke K. Meyar   -  Roosevelt   
Brian Wierson  -  Kaleheo     Bernard Aoto   -  Waianae   

David Chang   -  Kealakehe     Danica Lute   -  UH US Army    

                        Amanda Loewe -LLanes  -  Konawaena                 Chad  Martin   -  UH USAF  

 

Scholarship Recipients  
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UP-COMING  CHAPTER  ACTIVITIES:  

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

ANNUAL PICNIC  

BELLOWS AFS, PAVILION 5A  

SUNDAY, AUGUST 8, 2010 
 

For Reservation see Page 4 

  

Korean War Commemoration - Punchbowl June 25, 2010 

Jim Kelly speaks at MOAA Luncheon May 25, 2010 

 
Korean War Commemoration - Punchbowl June 25, 2010 

ñ60 Years of Commitment - 60 Years of Friendshipò 


